






 

13 Pomerleau Street  Biddeford, ME 04005        Tel (207) 282-5408       www.BSOOBTransit.org 

March 30, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary 

United States Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Re: Assurance of Matching Funds 

 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

 

This letter serves as evidence of assurance by the State of Maine Department of Transportation 

(MaineDOT) that matching funds for the FY 2023 Low or No Emission Grant Program and the 

Grants for Buses and Bus Facilities Competitive Program Grant application “Bus Electrification: 

Connecting Maine to a Cleaner Future” submitted by MaineDOT are committed and will be 

provided. 

 

Biddeford Saco Old Orchard Beach Transit will plan to contribute $396,785 in matching funds 

towards the local match requirement.  This project will be included in MaineDOT’s Work Plan 

and the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).  It is consistent with 

MaineDOT’s long-range plan.  MaineDOT is committed to providing these matching funds to 

the Federal funds requested.   

 

 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

 

Chad Heid 

Executive Director 

Biddeford Saco Old Orchard Beach Transit 
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March 27, 2023 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary 
United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Assurance of Matching Funds 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 
This letter, along with attachments, serves as evidence of assurance by the Greater Portland 
Transit District (GP Metro) that local matching funds for the FY 2023 Low or No Emission Grant 
Program “application name” submitted by the Maine Department of Transportation (MDOT) are 
committed and will be provided. 
 
GP Metro is seeking $3,359,709 in FY 2023 grant funding, matched by $288,900 in state funding 
and $288,900 from GP Metro. This project is included in GP Metro’s 2023-2027 Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP) as approved by the agency’s Board of Directors on March 23, 2023. 
Documentation of this approval is provided as an attachment to this letter.    
 
Further, GP Metro understands and appreciates that the project will be included in MDOT’s 
Work Plan and the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), and that it is 
consistent with MDOT’s long-range plan.    
 
This project represents phase 2 of GP Metro’s long-range plan to operate a zero-emission transit 
bus fleet by 2040. We appreciate the Federal Transit Administration’s consideration of our 
request.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Greg Jordan 
Executive Director 
 
Enclosure:  

• GP Metro Board Meeting Documents: March 23, 2023  





 
 

929 HIGHLAND AVENUE. SOUTH PORTLAND ME 04106 207 767-5556 
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April 7, 2023 
 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary 
United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Assurance of Matching Funds 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 
This letter serves as evidence of assurance by the City of South Portland Bus 
Service (SPBS) that matching funds for the FY 2023 Low or No Emission Grant 
Program and the Grants for Buses and Bus Facilities Competitive Program Grant 
application submitted by MaineDOT will be provided by the city based on award 
amounts and purchase schedule. 
 
Over the coming years, SPBS will be providing $335,000 in local match funds 
from our capital improvement program (CIP) budget, which will be approved as 
part of the local budget process. SPBS requests funds each fiscal year to build-
up a CIP reserve fund to pay the required local match based on our bus 
replacement schedule. Our next replacement bus purchase is scheduled for 
2026, but matching funds will be available for infrastructure work prior to 2026.  
The matching funds will remain available in subsequent fiscal years if needed, 
depending on grant award and vehicle delivery schedules. 
 
The City of South Portland has a demonstrated commitment to addressing 
climate change. Transitioning to zero emission buses, cars and trucks is a big 
part of the city’s plans and programs.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact our office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Donna Tippett 
Donna Tippett 

Director, City of South Portland Bus Service 
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March 27, 2023 
 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary 
United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

 
Re: Assurance of Matching Funds 

 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 
This letter serves as evidence of assurance by York County Community Action Corporation (YCCAC) that 
matching funds for the FY 2023 Low or No Emission Grant Program and the Grants for Buses and Bus 
Facilities Competitive Program Grant application submitted by MaineDOT are committed and will be provided. 
 
YCCAC will be providing $76,120 in local match funds from Agency/unrestricted funding in our next annual 
budget, which begins in November of 2023.  The matching funds will remain available in subsequent fiscal 
years if needed, depending on grant award and vehicle delivery schedules. 
 
We are excited to join this very important effort to diversify our fleet with hybrid and electric vehicle. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or need further information. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tom Reinauer 
Transportation Program Director 


